City of Skyline

Special Meeting Minutes

May 1st, 2023/ 7:00 PM / Skyline City Hall

COUNCIL ATTENDEES: Mayor Paige Attarian, Steve Romnes, Michelle Kotila, Shirley Piepho, Eric Manske, Lon
Whitehead

Guests: Kathy Whitehead, Marvis and Ken Waterbury, Nancy Kluck, Kevin Hammerschmidt

Via Google Meet: Charlie Berg

Agenda:
1 Meeting called to order by Mayor Attarian at 7:00 pm. Mayor Attarian requests to amend the agenda to

include, public forum. Shirley moves to amend, Eric seconded. Public Forum added to the agenda.
3 Public Forum-No discussion from the public.

3 Pumphouse Bid-Mayor Attarian states that originally the pumphouse project was anticipated by ISG to
cost $272,000. The first bid last year was at $550,000 which was felt to be quite high so the council
decided to wait one year to complete the project. When the project was bid in March 2023, it came in at
$720,000. Mayor Attarian states that Steve has completed a lot of leg work to attempt to find a more cost
effective solution. Mayor Attarian explains that the council is coming up on the 60 day deadline to accept
or decline is coming up soon but not before the next monthly council meeting for the bid proposed in March
2023. Steve states that another company has prepared a preliminary unofficial bid. Mayor Attarian
explains that in order to consider additional bids, the City of Skyline would have to offer an official bid
letting, open to all public bids. Shirley motions to place the pumphouse project out for public bid, Michelle
seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

1 Street Sweeping-Mayor Attarian states that she has had complaints about the amount of rock and road
debris on the Skyline roads, and that it is a safety risk for bikers, roller bladers, scooters, etc. She feels
that the issue needs to be resolved sooner than later. Eric, street department, states that the company that
will be completing the road repairs will use air pressure to prepare the roads. Eric explained that the
previous bid to clean the streets included striping and sweeping at $1500, to sweep only will cost $625.
Steve made a motion to sweep the streets only, Michelle seconded the motion. Passed unanimously.
Shirley asked where the bid was from and if they had done work in Skyline previously. Eric states that the
bid was from Peter Stiping. Eric states that he does not feel that Peter’s striping has done work in Skyline.

Steve motions to adjourn at 7:13 pm, Michelle seconded. Passed unanimously.



